From: Pamela Brooks

Sent: 20 February 2023 19:08

To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Ce: |
I

Subject: Objection to Solar Farm on Land East of Pelham substation, Maggots End Manuden -
Application number: S62A/2022/0011

| am writing to object to the application to construct a solar farm comprising ground mounted solar

arrays together with (among other things) battery storage, inverter cabins, a substation, fencing and
CCTV cameras on land near Pelham Substation Maggots End Road Manuden CM23 1BJ

My name is Pamela Brooks, and | live at
The reasons for my objection are as follows:

Our precious farmland should be used for food production for our population and future food
security.

The countryside should be protected from this invasive and ugly form of urbanisation of the our
green and pleasant spaces, not least for the sake of the natural environment.

The impact of the huge increase in traffic on our country lanes is completely unacceptable. Driving
along them is dangerous enough without adding to the problem.

Solar panels should be sited on south facing roofs, new and existing. We do not need any more solar
farms whatsoever.





